

INSPIRING BEYOND MEASURE

The Hill Primary Academy

Tudor Street, Thurnscoe, Rotherham S63 0DS Tel: 01709 892145 www.astreathehill.org

www.astreathehill.org
Principal: E.Cadman

Empowering children in a life full of choices

Dear parent/ carer,

On 1st February 2022 the school received a visit from OFSTED. The school was visited by an Inspector, Steve Shaw, who completed a section 8 monitoring visit here at the school.

I am pleased to inform you that the Inspector was of the opinion that:

Leaders and those responsible for governance are taking effective action in order for the school to become a good school.

The purpose of the visit was to determine whether or not the school had ensured that significant improvements had been made in the areas for improvement from the last inspection.

I am pleased to share with you that the Inspector found that:

You have taken effective steps to address all areas of improvement identified at the most recent inspection. Supported by the Trust, you have acted with urgency to improve reading.

OFSTED 2022

I have attached the full report for your reference. This is also available to view on the school website.

I would like to thank all of our school staff for their continued efforts to improving our school so that our pupils receive a good education. The team work hard each day and deserve this recognition of their efforts.

Throughout the inspection, the children were a credit as always. The inspector did comment on good behaviour seen in lessons and high engagement from the children.

I would also like to thank you all for your continued support to myself and the school team. A strong partnership between us is imperative to making a difference to your child's education and your support to us in invaluable. We hope that you will be pleased with the report.

Kind regards,

Mrs Cadman and Team Hill